December 18, 2015

Dear Julie:

It was my intention to write this note to you earlier to express my gratitude for representing my grandson,

I was impressed with you from Day One. You did not rush us through the initial conference, but took plenty of time with us explaining in detail the steps we needed to take to establish visitation and support and how much it could cost — both on the low and high side. Your vast knowledge and experience in family law was very evident. I was disappointed that the issues could not be resolved with the mother absent hearings, but you did all you could outside of dragging her physically into the office. She would tell that she was in agreement, but her actions proved otherwise. I am not sure how you did it, but we were quite pleased with the small support arrearage were owed and the joint custody and visitation order you obtained.

You are fortunate to have Nicole who was wonderful to deal with so we did not have to constantly disturb you with the small stuff. Being a myself, I know how much effort she put into making sure that all the deadlines were met and that was aware of the court dates.

I truly appreciate all of your efforts on behalf of my and I could not be happier with the fantastic result you achieved.

My best to you and Nicole, and your families, for a wonderful holiday season.